
 
 
 
 

      November 6, 2020 

 
Dear University Park Students— 

 

We write to tell you that Penn State University and the Borough of State College share a deep and growing concern 

about activities and allegations centered around a rental property located at 329 East Prospect Avenue in State 

College.  Our concern is for the safety of individuals and the broader community, and we want you to be alert to it. 

 

This rental property served as a chapter house for Sigma Alpha Mu fraternity, which was suspended by the 

University in April 2017 for multiple alcohol, health, and safety violations.  The fraternity’s national organization 

subsequently revoked the chapter’s charter, and Sigma Alpha Mu no longer operates as a recognized student 

organization at Penn State.  

 

Despite the fraternity’s suspension, the privately-owned house at 329 East Prospect continues to serve as a rental 

residence, and men living there represent themselves as a fraternity.  Yet from April 2017 until this semester, 

residents in this facility have been accused of or found responsible for various additional violations, including 

hazing and sexual misconduct.  In the weeks since the current semester began at Penn State, residents of this 

property have repeatedly hosted large gatherings in violation of the Borough’s Covid-19 ordinance.  The State 

College Police Department has visited this property at least ten times in that period for various offenses, taking 

enforcement action on numerous occasions.  The Borough is considering additional legal action, and the University 

has already suspended two students living there.     

 

It now has been alleged that residents of this property hosted another large gathering last Halloween weekend.  An 

underaged female Penn State student who attended this gathering was found intoxicated and unconscious on a 

nearby sidewalk.  Residents responsible for the gathering at 329 East Prospect are accused of placing her there in 

the early morning hours last Saturday.  Fortunately, after transport to the Mount Nittany Medical Center, where she 

was treated for alcohol poisoning, the student fully recovered. Most recently, there has been an allegation of a 

sexual assault occurring at this property over the Halloween weekend. 

 

Neither of us has ever issued a warning of this nature, which should indicate the seriousness of the behaviors 

allegedly occurring at this property.  We share this information out of conviction that the best protection for public 

safety includes individual efforts to self-guard against such threats.   

 

In short, residents at 329 East Prospect have demonstrated a pattern of behavior that is troubling and has not 

stopped despite the continuing efforts of local police and University authorities.  For that reason, we strongly 

discourage any student from affiliating with the unrecognized group living in this facility, and we urge you 

not to attend activities there.  Anyone who has additional insight about these concerns may notify either the State 

College Police Department at 814-234-7150 or the Penn State Office of Student Conduct at 814-863-0342. 

 

Sincerely,  

       
 

Damon Sims       Thomas Fountaine, II 

Vice President for Student Affairs    Borough Manager 

The Pennsylvania State University       State College Borough 
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